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Dear Families, 

 

I wish all mums a happy Motherõs Day for yesterday. Hope-

fully your beautiful children were immaculately behaved all 

day and treated you to a day of rest! 

We had a huge attendance at our Motherõs Day  breakfast on 

Friday morning.  I hope our mums and special friends were 

able to enjoy some time socialising with other adults as well as some time with your chil-

dren throughout the morning. 

Thanks to the staff who planned, prepared for, served and cleaned up on Friday morning. 

Thanks to the PA for organising the raffle hamper.  Ticket sales raised 535.90.               

Congratulations to Michelle Bryant who won the hamper prize.  

 

Motherõs Day Stall:  Thank you to Emily Christison for coordinating the stall and to other 

PA members who assisted with the set up and the sales of the goods. 

First Reconciliation: We wish many of our Year Three students all the best as they receive 

the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time in a ceremony on either Wednesday or 

Thursday night this week. A reminder to these families that the ceremonies will begin at 

6:30pm. 

Walk/Ride to School Day: This Friday 19 May. There will be a teacher 

at Egan Lee Reserve and Riddell Road Pre School from 8.20am to meet 

students who wish to commence their journey from there. As usual we 

will also have staff at street crossings along Riddell Road. 

Project Compassion: A big thank you to our generous community.  Our donation this year 

reached a grand total of $979 which will help Caritas in their worthy projects. 

Celebrating Trinity Feast Day and Italian Day on Friday 9 June:  This year we will have a 

combined celebration of these two great events. Further information regarding dressing 

up, celebrating mass, activities and a food treat will be sent home in the coming weeks.   

School Advisory Committee: Our Term Two SAC meeting is on this Wednesday, 6.30 - 

8.00pm in the staffroom. 

Student Wellbeing:  Look out for our bubble activity later on in the newsletter!  

Working Bee Change of Date: Please note that the working bee scheduled for Sunday 28 

May has been moved to Sunday 18 June 

Student Resources on our website: Donõt forget we have many resources available for   

students to use on our school website. Just click on the my internet link tab and then  

student portal. 

Holy Trinity Catholic School - Wantirna South 
10 Riddell Rd, Wantirna South 3152  www.htws.catholic.edu.au 

Phone : (03) 9801-8296 Fax : (03) 9800-3384 email: info@htws.catholic.edu.au 

Newsletter Date:  15 May 2017 Term : 2 Week : 5 

NEWSLETTER 
Newsletters Online:  Go to:  
www.htws.catholic.edu.au and 
click on the publications tab at the 
top of the webpage.   

Please check out our School Blog' 

at http://ht10.global2.vic.edu.au/  

 

 

Subway lunch orders are 

available on Friday. 

From The Principalõs Desk - David Mutimer Dates to Note   

Term Dates 2017 

May 

Wed 17: SAC Meeting 6.30 - 

8.00pm 

Wed 17: First Reconciliation #1 

Thurs 18: First Reconciliation #2 

Fri 19: Interschool Cross Country 

Fri 19:  Walk to School Day 

Fri 26:  School Disco 

 

June 

Thurs 1: John Burland workshops 

and whole school concert 

Sun 4:  Beer & Cheese tasting 

Fri 9:  Trinity Feast Day and 

Italian Day  

Mon 12:  Queenõs Birthday 

holiday 

Thurs 15 : Interschool athletics 

new date 

Sun 18 : Working Bee 

Fri 30 :  Final day of term 

 

July 

Mon 17:  First day back of Term 3 

      YELLOW CARD 

     Congratulations 

 

Sunny Barker  1/2R 

Akuach Yout 3/4H 

Liam Slaney  5/6R 

Jordan Peavey  1/2R 

Glenys Vaihu  3/4N 

Cooper Warrin  3/4N 

http://ht10.global2.vic.edu.au/
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From The Principalõs Desk Cont. 

 

John Burland concert: John Burland is a liturgical music composer whose music is used a lot in our school liturgies and 

Masses.  On Thursday, June 1, John will be visiting Holy Trinity. During the day he will spend time with each year group 

to learn a song, then at the end of the day, we will have a whole school concert which parents, grandparents and other  

family members are invited to attend.  More details will follow in the coming weeks. 

 

Assemblies For the Term: 3pm start in the Community Hall 

 

Friday 19 May lead by 3/4J 

 

Friday 2 June lead by 3/4C 

 

Friday 16 June lead by 1/2R 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friendship Groups 

 

Last week in Friendship Groups we focused on breathing techniques as a strategy for dealing with worry and anxiety. It is 

a useful strategy that complements our continuing work on meditation and mindfulness. Calm breathing or belly breathing 

is a technique that teaches children to slow down their breathing when feeling stressed or anxious. When we feel anxious 

our breathing will change. We tend to take short, quick, shallow breaths or even hyperventilate. This type of anxious 

breathing can actually make the feeling of anxiety worse. Taking short quick breaths actually increases other symptoms of 

anxiety such as heart racing, dizziness, or headaches. 

 

Doing calm breathing can help lower anxiety and help us regain a sense of control. Calm breathing will slow down breath-

ing.  

 

In our session we also introduced Bubble Breathing as a way for children to let go of worries. It is an effective visualisation 

activity that assists children in letting go and restoring a feeling of calm. We explained to the children that worries are like 

bubbles in our stomachs, heads or even our legs and chest. They make us feel tense but they can be let go just like a bubble 

bursting.  We concluded the session with a whole school bubble blowing session outdoors.  It was great to see all the chil-

dren enjoying putting the calm breathing strategy into practise. 

 

 

Elizabeth Whelan 

Student Wellbeing Leader 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Wellbeing News 
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Physical Education & Sport News 

WHOLE SCHOOL HOUSE FUN RUN 

What a fantastic afternoon of activity and fun we had on Wednesday 3rd May. Con-

gratulations to all of our students who ran in the House Fun Run around the school 

grounds. It was so good to see so many children being active and having so much fun. 

Lots of dancing to the music while cheering on the runners and waiting to compete. 

Thank you to all staff, parents and student leaders for all your help in making the 

House Fun Run such a great event. 

Congratulations to MACKILLOP HOUSE for winning the SPIRIT award for their 

overall enthusiasm, encouragement of each other and good spirit in this competition.  

 

House Fun Run placings were awarded to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12/13 Yrs Boys 

1st Joshua Tuohey 

2nd Julius Palmer 

3rd Akshar Raghvani 

4th Ashley Perkins 

  

12 Yrs Girls 

1st Charli Hart 

2nd Monique Hare 

3rd Ally Gunther 

4th Amy Mitcham 

11 Yrs Boys 

1st Cooper Barron 

2nd Jake Warrin 

3rd Vincent Gazzini 

4th James Hunter 

11 Yrs Girls 

1st Ellise Fisher 

2nd Cheyenne Van Ravenstein 

3rd Jassie Stocks 

4th Jade McCoy 

9/10 Yrs Boys 

1st McKenzie Williamson 

2nd Jack Wood 

3rd Archie Morris 

4th Owen Dennis 

  

9/10 Yrs Girls 

1st Stella Wiseman 

2nd Caitlyn Gunther 

3rd Lily Harrup 

4th Caitlin Paull 



 

Part of St. Judeõs Parish Scoresby since 1985 

Page 4 Term : 2 Week : 5 

Physical Education & Sport News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OVERALL HOUSE FUN RUN RESULTS (lowest score wins eg 1st place equals 1 point etc) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all teams! 

 

Year 3 Boys 

1st Cooper Warrin 

2nd Aidan Barker 

3rd Nicholas Fisher 

4th Riley Wood 

 

1st Sienna Hunter 

2nd Liv Bilston 

3rd Charlotte Harrup 

4th Catherine Habjan 

Year 2  Year 1 

1st Aidan Hall 1st      Xavier Mallia 

2nd Ty Servaes 2nd      Kashyap Krishna 

3rd Lyla Matthews 3rd      Abby Gibson 

Prep H  Prep A 

1st Elizabeth Younan 1st      Eden Wijesekera 

2nd Zac Peavey 2nd       Hamish Slaney 

1st  MACKAY  87 

2nd BUNURONG  90 

3rd  MACKILLOP  98

 4th   DOMINIC  108  
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Physical Education & Sport News 

SSV SCORESBY DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

Good luck to our 60 students competing this Friday afternoon in the SSV Scoresby District Cross Country Carnival in the 

parklands around Knox Athletics Track. Distances are 9/10 Year olds  2km; 11, 12 & 13 year olds compete over 3km.  

 

 

SSV SCORESBY DISTRICT ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  -  new date is Thursday 15th June.  

Permission notices have been sent out please make sure they are returned to your child's class teacher ASAP. 

 

Year 5/6 Winter Sport Trainings   

Reminder to all Year 5/6 students that lunchtime trainings are on the following days so wear PE uniform on these days as 

well as for the usual PE on Tuesdays. 

Soccer teams Monday 1.15pm 

AFL Girls & AFL boys Wednesdays 1.15 

Netball teams Thursday 1.15 

 

PE/Sport Diary Dates 

 

Term 2: 

Monday 15th May SEDA Basketball clinics in PE & for all Year 1/2 students 

Friday 19th May Year 4-6 SSV Scoresby District Cross Country Carnival 

Friday 2nd June SSV Knox Division Cross Country Championships 

Thursday 8th June Year 5/6 Winter Sport Round Robin Day 1 

Thursday 15th June SSV District Athletics Carnival (selected Yr3-6) 

Wednesday 21st June Year 5/6 Winter Sport Round Robin Day 2 

Friday 23rd June Year 5/6 Girls Football Carnival 

 

Stay active from 

Mrs Sally Harrison PE/Sport Leader 

 

 

 
Art News - Caroline Laming 

2017 is the Year of Sustainability and we are planning to make a whole school Art Installation using old cdõs. 

If any family has any old cd's they no longer require could they please send them to school for us to use. The 

cd's will not be returned but will look amazing in our installation.  
 

                            Art Show 2017 

 

      'Come with us to a world of pure Imagination'  
 

Keep Tuesday 5th September free it is the  opening night of the 2017 Art Show. The students are working 

hard in art classes to create some amazing pieces for the show.  
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St Judeõs Mass Times 
 

Saturday    6.30pm 

Sunday  8.30am 

                          10.30am 

Youth Mass 6.30pm 
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Parish News 

Holy Trinity Primary - Wantirna South is raising 

funds. If you haven't already purchased your Enter-

tainment Book and would like to do so here's how 

you can help... 

 
Support our fundraising by buying the NEW 2017 
| 2018 Entertainment Membership for your Mum, 
other family members, or even spoil yourself this 
Mother's Day. Entertainment Memberships are 
filled with hundreds of valuable offers for every-
thing you love to do, and you'll be helping our 
fundraising at the 
same time.  

Please refer to Parish Newsletter 
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UNIFORM SHOP 

The Uniform Shop is open on Tuesday or Thursday morning for 1hr from 

9am-10am and the first Monday night of each month 7pm-8pm. (Not open 

on Public Holidays or School Holidays). Uniforms can be ordered through 

the school office at anytime. Please provide your childõs name, class, school 

and item required. Payment can be made by cash, cheque or credit card. 

Items will be delivered to your childõs classroom. Please call Marika if you 

have any questions on  0403 235 824. 

   

  Second Hand Uniforms:  Parents 

are welcome to come to the school 

office Monday to Friday    be-

tween 8.30am and 4.00pm to pur-

chase second hand uniform items. 
  

  

Secondary School Applications:   

The closing date for Catholic Secondary School applications for 

2019 Year 7  Enrolment intake: Applications close 25 August 2017 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) applications are currently open.  The Victorian Government 
provides payments for eligible students to attend camps, sports and excursions.   Families holding a valid means-
tested concession card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply. The sum of  $125 per year is paid for     
eligible primary school students. Parents or legal guardians are required to submit a CSEF application form to their 
child's school.    Applications are available from the School Office.   For further details please vis-
it www.education.vic.gov.au/cesf..   All applications must be submitted to the school office no later 
than Wednesday 31 May to allow time for processing. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/cesf
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Parent News 


